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[GRAMS] RADIO STATIC

A radio tunes in to a fearful DAVID, 30s.

DAVID
Mayday, mayday, this is the Tiny 
Dancer. Can anyone hear me? Anyone? 
Come in. Over.

The radio crackles and whines again until a woman (STEPHANIE, 
30s) tunes in.

STEPHANIE
Copy that, Tiny Dancer. This is the 
mainland. Over.

DAVID
Oh Jesus, thank god, at last. Radio 
check. Over.

STEPHANIE
I read you loud and clear. Go 
ahead. Over.

DAVID
This is an emergency call. A storm 
damaged my boat and I’ve been 
drifting for months. It’s getting 
desperate. I’m out of food and have 
very little water. Bless you, I 
thought no-one would ever answer. 
Please send help. Over.

STEPHANIE
You’re going to be OK, try and stay 
calm. What are your co-ordinates? 
Over.

DAVID
I’m somewhere in the North Atlantic 
but I don’t know exactly where. My 
navigation system was damaged along 
with the engine. But you should be 
able to work it out from my journey 
log. It’s on my website, 
davidjenkins.com

STEPHANIE
David Jenkins? I thought you 
sounded familiar.
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DAVID
Sorry? Do we know each other?

(PAUSE AND STATIC)
Hello? Mainland?

STEPHANIE
We went on a few dates last year.

DAVID
Really? When? I don’t...

STEPHANIE
Before you ghosted me.

DAVID
What?

STEPHANIE
Yes. A few dates, we slept together 
and then... nothing. Radio silence.

DAVID
I’m er, not sure... well I’m really 
sorry about that but...

STEPHANIE
And just as I’m finally getting 
over you, here you come sailing 
back into my life.

DAVID
Erm, I didn’t mean to hurt you and 
certainly didn’t intend for us to 
meet again like this.

STEPHANIE
No, you didn’t intend for us to 
meet again at all, did you?

DAVID
Look, I’m really sorry for what I 
might have done...

STEPHANIE
Might have done?

DAVID
OK, OK, ‘did’. But can we just 
concentrate on the situation at 
hand? I’m cast adrift here.

STEPHANIE
As was I, David.
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DAVID
Metaphorically speaking but I am 
very, very really actually cast 
adrift!

STEPHANIE
No need to raise your voice. Let’s 
not forget who’s in the wrong here.

DAVID
Can we please have this 
conversation on dry land?

STEPHANIE
Maybe.

(PAUSE)
Where were you thinking?

DAVID
I don’t know... we could go for 
coffee?

STEPHANIE
I’m just not sure I can trust you 
again.

[GRAMS] SOUND OF WOOD SPLINTERING AND THEN WATER RUSHING IN.

DAVID
I’ve been breached. Help me. Help 
me!

STEPHANIE
What’s my name?

DAVID
Say again?

STEPHANIE
My name. If you can remember my 
name I’ll send help.

DAVID
The water’s coming in. For the love 
of god help me.

STEPHANIE
I’m waiting.

Radio static as he thinks.

DAVID
...Vanessa?
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STEPHANIE
Not even close.

DAVID
But I tried didn’t I?  It’s waist 
deep now. Don’t you understand? I’m 
going to drown.

STEPHANIE
OK...

DAVID
Thank you.

STEPHANIE
I’ll give you a clue. It begins 
with an S.

DAVID
Susan? Sarah?

STEPHANIE
No. And no.

The sound of water increases.

DAVID
S, S, S... Samantha? Sylvia? Sally?

STEPHANIE
Stephanie.

DAVID
I don’t know any Stephanies.

STEPHANIE
So you’ve completely forgotten 
about me? I suppose that’s what I 
get for dating a bloke from 
Sheffield.

DAVID
I’m from Bristol.

STEPHANIE
Not Sheffield?

DAVID
I’ve never even been to Sheffield!

STEPHANIE
Oh. Wrong David Jenkins. Sorry 
about that. I’ll raise the alarm.
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DAVID
Too late I’m...

Water cuts off David’s final words. Stephanie sucks air in 
between her teeth.

STEPHANIE
Awkward. Over and out.

END
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